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Presidents Corner  

Hello everyone, my name is Adam Krause, I am happy to introduce 

myself as the newly elected Club President. I have been an avid 

snowmobiler since the age of 3. I introduced my wife Meghan and son 

Maverick to the sport as well. It is now one of our favorite winter 

activities. My family and I reside in Appleton, and have owned a cottage 

in the Kelly Lake area since 2014. Growing up a snowmobiler, I 

understand the hard work it takes to keep the sport alive, along with 

ensuring we respect our land owners as they provide us the privilege to 

use their land to enjoy our sport!  

I look forward to seeing familiar faces along with welcoming new 

individuals to our snowmobile club. Mark your calendar—our first 

meeting is Saturday, September 10th  at the Club Shed (Behind the Lee 

Lake Storage Units.) – For details: see Facebook, our website or email 

me at bbjoyriders@gmail.com. 

Special Notice – As club leadership we are working to update and verify 

membership records. We are sending a paper copy of this first 

newsletter to all members. You will be able to select your 

communications preference (paper or electronic) on your membership 

renewal. 

As always, we will have a lot of trail preparation work i.e. brushing, 

marking and maintaining to perform this year. Along with the normal 

early season work we also are replacing a bridge on trail 11. I encourage 

members to attend our monthly club meetings and follow/like us on 

Facebook to participate with trail work and become active in our club!  

Membership Chairman Report  

As a new effort this season, I am strongly encouraging our members to 

renew their club membership using the www.bbjoyriders.com website. 

The electronic renewal process was improved last season and worked great!  Please see insert included with this 

newsletter for detailed instructions. Using the website will help streamline the membership renewal process and reduce 

mailing costs to you and the club. I understand not everyone will be able to utilize this digital process, so I will continue 

to send out the renewal envelopes over the course of this season as we work toward the new goal. 

I encourage all members to renew early! This is the best way to ensure you receive your trail pass as soon as possible. 

If you have any questions regarding your membership to the AWSC, you can contact me at 920-841-9010 or e-mail 

bbjoyriders@gmail.com 

President – Adam Krause 

Vice President – Jane Garrow 

Secretary – Cheryl Passch 

Treasurer – Chuck Panure 

Board Members  

Brad Vanhoff 

Steve Garrow 

Tom Stadler 

_____________________________ 

2022-2023 
Meeting Dates & Locations 

 
09/10/22  Club Shed 

10/01/22  Club Shed 

11/05/22  TBD 

12/03/22  TBD 

01/07/23  TBD 

02/11/23  TBD 

03/04/23  TBD 

04/01/23  TBD 

RESULTS OF APRIL 2022 ELECTIONS 

http://www.bbjoyriders.com/
http://www.bbjoyriders.com/
mailto:bbjoyriders@gmail.com


BB Joyriders Club Member Meeting Minutes 

April 9, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by club president Roy Lawrenz at Walker’s Kracken Shack at 9:00 a.m. Twenty three 

people were present. Thank you Walker's Kracken Shack for hosting the meeting!   

 

First Order of Business: Agenda – The agenda was reviewed and two items were added to the agenda - SNARS update 

and Fund-Raising opportunity.  A motion to approve the agenda was made by Hubert Weidermer and second by Chuck 

Panure. Motion approved 

 

Second Order of Business: Secretary Report/Minutes – A motion to approve the minutes was made by Tom Stadler and 

second by John Gagnon.  Motion approved 

 

Third Order of Business: Treasurer Report - Income and expenses were discussed. A motion to approve the report was 

made by Brad VanHoff and second by Tom Yingling.  Motion approved.   

 

Fourth Order of Business: Presidents Written Report - Roy completed a study of landowners that gave the club a new 

memorandum. 15 landowners have not returned a new memorandum but we only have documentation for 8. The club 

will have to work to update these records.  The club will ask the landowners that did not respond again when the 

landowner gift certificates are sent. There was a discussion on the changes/updates for several miscellaneous and new 

landowners. The club received a thank you card from Linda Holtger acknowledging the flowers sent to Stan Holtgers 

funeral. The club acknowledged Roy Lawrenz for his years of service as the club President. 

 

Fifth Order of Business: Old Business - None  

 

Sixth Order of Business: New Business 

6-1 Membership Report - No change to membership report 

6-2 Groomer Report - the groomers will be stored in Tanks building. The signage will be pulled off the groomers and 

maintenance items will be completed. Several groomer maintenance projects were discussed.  There were many good 

reports about the condition of the trails this year. The club picked up a nice amount of money from the map box at the 

gas station. 

6-3, 6-4 Trail Manager/Trail Report - Bridge that washed out needs to be replaced - 12x12 needs to be replaced with 20 

footer. There was a suggestion to use parts from the old/unused bridge. New poles are needed for the gates by Rost 

Lake, we want the gates closed for Spring. The landowner is willing to move the gravel to the sunken area if we drop it.  

6-5 Oconto County Snowmobile Alliance Meeting Report - there are a few more businesses to contact about map ads 

6-6 Meetings & Events 2022-2023 season - There was a suggestion to put together a list of meeting locations and a 

calendar of events 

6-7 SNARS - Adam Krause was able to get a breakdown of how the club is paid and reviewed this information. Adam 

reviewed the number of hours and funds raised by each groomer. There was also a discussion on total grooming income 



and the payment to be made for the groomer purchase. Adam stressed the importance of submitting any trail work 

hours on a timely basis 

6-8 FundRaising Opportunity - the club has the opportunity to raffle off a 2023 Ski Doo MXZ. The snowmobile would be 

purchased for $8999 from Ecklund Motorsports and they are willing to hold the sled until the raffle. 200 raffle tickets will 

be offered at $100.00 per ticket.  Ecklund Motorsports has asked that their name be on the raffle tickets. There was a 

discussion on if a raffle license was needed.  Adam will check into club tax status and raffle license processes.  There was 

a question if the raffle could be held live on Facebook. There was also a suggestion to offer 4 other dollar amount prizes. 

Raffle proposal - 1st prize Snowmobile, 2nd prize $500.00, 3rd prize $250.00, 4th prize $100.00, 5th prize $100.00. A 

motion to approve the snowmobile purchase and raffle awards pending the clubs tax status and raffle license option 

was made by Adam Krause and second by Peter Hyps.  Motion approved.  

 

6-9 Election of Officers for 2022-2023 season - President: Adam Krause, Vice President: Jane Garrow, Treasurer – Chuck 

Panure, Secretary – Cheryl Paasch, Directors – Tom Stadler, Steve Garrow, Brad VanHoff  A motion to approve the 

election results was made by Adam Krause and second by Tom Stadler.  Motion approved.   

 

Adjournment - a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Adam Krause and second by Brad VanHoff. Meeting 

adjourned 

 

 

 


